Braceborough & Wilsthorpe Parish Council

Clerk-Ms R H Woolley, The Old Hall, Barholm, Stamford, Lincs., PE9 4RA
TEL-01778 560634
Email-bwparishcouncil@msn.com
8th July 2014
ECML Level Crossing Study
Mott MacDonald Ltd
2nd Floor, 2 Brewery Wharf
Kendell Street
LEEDS
LS10 1JR
Dear Sirs 
Ref- Stage 1 Consultation on Options on the East Coast Railway Line.
At the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 7th July 2014 the following closures were discussed.
1.  Tallington Level Crossing 
It was agreed that the Parish Council objects to both suggested routes as follows:-
I. Red Route – too steep (locally being called the ski slope), therefore causing problems to high sided vehicles especially in windy, icy & snow conditions, problems for HGV’s turning into the village – too tight turning area off the bridge, vehicular access into Searson’s Close, visual impact, difficult to scene, noisy, unsuitable for disabled/walkers access to reach the public house and shop on the opposite side therefore loss of amenity for local people.
II. Blue Route – It is understood that properties will have to be demolished, which is unacceptable and against Lincolnshire County Council and Nick Boles MP recommendations.
III. The only alternative route, which has not been shown, is the original northern by-pass which with consultation between Network Rail, the Parish Council, parishioners, land owners and local authorities a solution could be found.
2. Casewick to Barholm Footpath
Concern was expressed that if this was closed people would still use the old route over the railway and therefore should remain open.  There have been no known reported accidents across this part of the track; the Parish Council object to both options.
3. Greatford Level Crossing
It was agreed that Councillors did not wish to see this road closed but there are two alternative routes available.
The Councillors did object to the re-routing of the footpath (McMillan Way) as follows:-
I. The logical solution would be for it to follow the bridleway onto the Carlby/Greatford Road and then rejoin the McMillan Way at the Cocked Hat junction to Braceborough along the road.  This would make very little difference in mileage or road, to what happens at present.
II. Build a footbridge over the crossing.
III. Build an underpass to allow pedestrian access. 
In conclusion the Parish Council objects to the all the proposed options suggested for Tallington Level Crossing, Casewick & Barholm footpath and re-routing of footpath along the McMillan Way at Greatford Level Crossing.
Yours sincerely
R H Woolley
R H Woolley (Ms)
Clerk to the Council
Enc.
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